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Distinguished Ministers,

Distinguished Director-General of UNESCO,

Distinguished Delegates,

Honoured guests,

As-salāmu ‘alaikum wa-rahmatu llāhi wa-barakātuh (Peace and the mercy and blessings of God be upon you).

It is my pleasure, at this closing meeting of the fourth session of UNESCO’s Intergovernmental Committee for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage, to express my appreciation for your dedicated efforts and earnest cooperation, stemming from your lofty sense of responsibility to ensure the success of this session, to make substantive progress towards the protection of the heritage of humanity, and to unify the cultural expressions which bridge the chasm between peoples, uniting their vision of a world where peace, mutual assistance and growth prevail.

The decisions which you have taken in your meetings have added to the international standing and presence of UNESCO, testimony to its capacity to harness the dimensions of words, knowledge and science in order to unite the numerous and rich human cultures, and to join together everything that has proved difficult to join together by other means.

It is true to say that this could not have been achieved without your cooperation with this creative Organization under the leadership of Mr Koïchiro Matsuura, who today is crowning his record which is replete with personal dedication with two outstanding achievements that constitute badges of excellence in the history of UNESCO and his leadership, namely the Representative List of the Intangible Cultural Heritage of Humanity, and the 2003 Convention for the Safeguarding of the Intangible Cultural Heritage.

As we take leave of Mr Koïchiro Matsuura as his term of office at the helm of the Organization draws to a close, we wish his successor every success in achieving its lofty objectives.

Ladies and gentlemen,

The United Arab Emirates, and the Emirate of Abu Dhabi in particular, on the instruction of His Excellency Sheikh Khalifa bin Zayed Al Nahyan, the Head of the State (Hafizahu llāh wa-ra‘āh – may God preserve and protect him), has engaged with UNESCO and is confident in the Organization’s effective role in achieving cultural development worldwide. The Organization has thus adopted numerous promising strategic projects and plans in diverse cultural fields, and this supports the global efforts exerted in this regard. Your meeting is fortunate witness to the establishment of the Al Ain Centre for Music in the World of Islam in Abu Dhabi, which will be a mainstay for culture in the world and reveal the hidden aspects of this music and its civilizing role in human culture. The Abu Dhabi Authority for Culture and Heritage (ADACH) will provide all possible support and sponsorship to ensure the success of this project and the achievement of its objectives, foremost of which is continued coordination with the relevant UNESCO authorities.

Ladies and gentlemen,

Your generous and constructive efforts to place the heritage at the forefront of instruments which contribute to unity, concord and harmony among peoples, and which pave the way for this radiant dawn which is eagerly awaited everywhere inspire us to hope that the aspirations and brilliant future of humanity may indeed be realized.

Once more, I reiterate my greetings and sincere wishes to you for happiness and success.

As-salāmu ‘alaikum wa-rahmatu llāhi wa-barakātuh (Peace and the mercy and blessings of God be upon you).
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